
                   AGENCY OF HUMAN SERVICES 
DEPARTMENT OF DISABILITIES, AGING AND INDEPENDENT LIVING 

 

 
Disability and Aging Services                                                                        Blind and Visually Impaired         

     Licensing and Protection                      Vocational Rehabilitation 

Division of Licensing and Protection 
HC 2 South, 280 State Drive 
Waterbury, VT 05671-2060 

http://www.dail.vermont.gov 
Survey and Certification Voice/TTY (802) 241-0480 

Survey and Certification Fax (802) 241-0343 
Survey and Certification Reporting Line: (888) 700-5330 

To Report Adult Abuse: (800) 564-1612 
 

October 4, 2024 
 
 
Shannon Blanchard, Manager 
Our House Outback 
196 Mussey Street 
Rutland, VT  05701-4839 
 
 
Dear Ms. Blanchard: 
 
Enclosed is a copy of your acceptable plans of correction for the survey conducted on August 21, 2024.  
Please post this document in a prominent place in your facility. 
 
We may follow up to verify that substantial compliance has been achieved and maintained.  If we find that 
your facility has failed to achieve or maintain substantial compliance, remedies may be imposed.  
 
If you have any questions, please feel free to contact me at (802) 585-0995. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
 
Carolyn Scott, LMHC, MS  
State Long Term Care Manager 
Division of Licensing & Protection  
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196 Mussey St. 
Rutland, VT  05701 

802 773 4285 
 
8/26/24 
 
DAIL Return visit 8/21/24 
 Our House Outback  
Immediate Jeopardy remains 
POC 
 
Re: Staffing 
 
 We have secured enough staff on the schedule to keep two caregivers on each shift. 
 
Some caregivers are working six day weeks and others are working 12-16 hour shifts. 
 
Owners, Managers and RN’s and any other available staff have filled in partial or full shifts when there 
was a void. 
 
We continue to monitor the schedule and fill in when necessary to assure two caregivers are on duty. 
 
We continue to interview potential staff for training and orientation. 
 
We are and have been addressing the concerns and understand that we are expected to have enough staff 
on each shift to ensure two staff members are available to assist with resident needs. 
 
 
Respectfully, 
 
 
Paula Patorti 




